Phil was

JUSTIN R. SEAMONS

ATTORNEY AT LAW

APR 1 9 1995

Department of Water Resource:

Falls Professional Center

1201 Falls Avenue East, Suite 22 Twin Falls, Idaho 83301 Office: (208) 736-0075 Facsimile: (208) 733-2573 Residence: (208) 733-3892

April 18, 1995

IDWR Attn: Tim Luke P.O. Box 83720 Boise, ID 83720-0098

Re: Devil Creek Ranch, Inc.

Dear Mr. Luke:

I have prepared this letter to confirm the receipt of your correspondence, dated April 14, 1995. The purpose of this letter is to restate the position of Devil Creek Ranch, Inc. As you recall, Devil Creek Ranch, Inc. requested the delivery of its water for purposes of irrigation, beginning April 15, 1995; however, you found that the applicable season of use for 1995 will not begin until the first day of May.

Devil Creek Ranch, Inc. notes that, although you "discussed the [applicable] season of use data and methodology with Mr. Peppersack," you did not visually inspect the area. Devil Creek Ranch, Inc. believes that a visual inspection of the area would have confirmed that the applicable season of use for 1995 began on or about the fifteenth day of April; therefore, Devil Creek Ranch, Inc. invites you to visually inspect the area in 1996.

In closing, Devil Creek Ranch, Inc. thanks you for your attention to this matter. Devil Creek Ranch, Inc. will follow the "directive" of Mr. Higginson for 1995 and await the delivery of its water until the first day of May.

Please let me know if you have any questions or comments.

Respectfully yours,

Justin R. Seamons

cc: Devil Creek Ranch, Inc.